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As of  August, 2003, Zonta International has 1,254 clubs in 67 countries and geographic areas.

	· WED – APRIL 7
· SUN – APRIL 18

· WED – APRIL 21

· TUES –  JUNE 15

· JULY 3 – JULY 8, 2004


	DINNER MEETING – United Service Club 

6.30 for 7.00 pm

AREA 3/5 COMBINED WORKSHOP – The Strikers Sports & Community Club, Perry Park, Abbotsford Rd, Bowen Hills 9.00am to 4.00pm

SERVICE & FUNDRAISING COMMITTEES – Combined meeting – 7pm 257 Lochinvar Lane, The Gap (Fran’s house)

TRAFFICING OF WOMEN FORUM – Brisbane Institute    -    Guest Speaker Kathleen Maltzhan 

57TH ZONTA INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION 

– New York City




Start Spreading the News!


Please Note:  All articles or reports for the Zonta Club of Brisbane Newsletter to be forwarded to Coralie van Straaten-Peretz:  email :   coralie@samford.net    These must be received by the Thursday evening prior to the Dinner meeting to be included.

FROM THE PRESIDENT 

Dear Friends,

You will all have heard about Pat Avery’s death earlier this month. There are other items about her in this newsletter, and we could have included many more, so great was the affection people had for dear Pat.  I am sure we all have stories about her and her great sense of humour – she was a tireless worker, a great volunteer and a wonderful role model for Zontians. For many years, Pat provided bon mots and quips for our newsletter. Barbara, her daughter, tells me that Pat had amassed a collection of these for us, so I am pleased to say that she will still be with us in future!   Newsletter Editor, Coralie will continue to include these insightful comments from Pat’s collection.

Our congratulations and very best wishes to Patrice and Ian on the arrival of Simone.  What a treasure for them - and for us, the extended family!

The Trash and Treasure on the 27th March was a qualified success. It would have been nice to have had a greater sharing of the work load. It seems many people had committed to assist but did not come. Fundraising is not the sole responsibility of the fund-raising committee (they come up with the ideas and organise the function but should not have to do all the hard work on the day)  - all club members have an obligation to be involved, wherever and whenever possible. It seems to me I see the same faces at fund raising events time and again. Remember, not only is it a chance to be meeting the community we serve as Zontians, but it is also a time for fun and boy! do you really get to know people!

April dinner meeting should not be missed, with lots of stuff happening, including the presentation of the Dr Helen Row Zonta Prize. The two recipients, Professor Sue Spence and Dr Jeanie Sheffield will give us a talk on the work they are doing that has been acknowledged by the award.  

See you all then

Dina

P.S. DUES are Due this month!  International , District and Club membership ($200 total) should be paid at the dinner meeting or sent to the Treasurer, PO Box 1768, Brisbane 4001
Dina


HEALTH REPORT:

New research has found that eating blueberries makes the brain more resistant to deterioration and enhances cognition and motor skills in the elderley.

Dr. James Joseph of the Human Nutrition Research Centre on Ageing at Tufts University, Boston says that research into antioxidant and anti-inflammatory properties of bludberries has shown they can slow the effects of ageing on the brain in rodents and humans by helping neurons “talk” to each other and enhancing memory and motor skills.

Dr. Joseph, who eats one to two cups of blueberries a day, said tests on humans with an average age of 65 showed eating blueberries increased reaction times by 6 per cent.  He said that compounds found in berries could be used to treat neuro-degenerative diseases such as Alzheimer’s and Parkinson’s.

IT’S A GIRL:

Members will be delighted to hear that our Patrice Grealy-Ridley was safely delivered of a bonnie six pound baby girl on March 12.  Both mother and baby, Simone, are both doing well (with father, Ian, unable to wipe the smile off his face).  Our best wishes to mum, dad and baby – well done!!!  A future Zontian no doubt.

p.s.  I think this is our first baby since Margaret McMurdo gave birth some years ago.  My spies tell me, however, that this will not be our last baby for the year.

MEMBERS:

A warm welcome to our three new members inducted at the March Dinner Meeting.   Margaret Wilson who owns and runs a cattle property and has been judging droughtmasters for 23 years, Mary-Louise Greer, a paediatric radiologist and Deputy Director Medical Imaging (RCH) and is also in private practice and Sarah Comiskey, a joint-owner of Comiskey Corp. (Property Development) and was both a Charter member of the Zonta Club of Pine Rivers and a Part President of that club.  Sarah is also a solicitor.  You will find address details in the new listing (to be emailed out within the next day or two).  Please make yourself known to our new members and show them our usual friendship.

Membership Committee Chairman, Ailsa Gillies reports that there are a few more members to be inducted into the club in the near future and feels that it is in the club’s best interest if we would continue to find our own new members.  Please advise Ailsa if you require a prospective member form (either at a meeting or by e-mail.

FUNDRAISING COMMITTEE:

Chairman Iris Scott reports:

· The Film evening at Palace Centro raised over $400, and a fun time was had by all. 

· Trash and Treasure Stall on Election Day raised over $500.  Iris will elaborate on this at the Dinner Meeting. 

Committee members will be holding a joint Service/Fund Raising Meeting to round off the year. This will be at Fran Morrison's home, 257 Lochinvar Lane, The Gap at 7.00 p.m. on Wednesday, 21st.April, 2004. 

All committee members are asked to atten.  Members who are interested in being on these committees for 2004/2005 are welcome to come along to this meeting.  

Please let either Iris on 32892230 or e.mail scottclarke@powerup.com.au or Fran on 33005216 or e.mail morrisons@ozemail.com.au know that you are attending.

UNIFEM BREAKFAST:

There were a lot of women’s activities going on in the month of March not the least of which was The UNIFEM Breakfast.  Following is a report from Shirley King of the breakfast:

It was Friday 8th March AND it was 6.45am.  Believe it or not, I, together with at least 1000 other women were dressed, bright eyed and busy-tailed, greeting each other, inspecting displays etc. and waiting for the doors to open for the International Women’s Day  Breakfast at the Convention Centre.  There were eight representatives of our Club present and were all pleased that we had made the effort.  

Greetings were presented by the Hon. Judy Spence MP who detailed the increase in “Women in Government” etc; The Right Hon.the Lord Mayor, who gave us information about the council projects and how they effected women.  This led the Presenter Jenny Woodward (ABC Weather Reporter) to comment there were many more projects in the pipeline than she knew of.  Ms. Jo Elsom, Director Public Affairs, AusAID gave a very concise address with good information, and finally Gillian Welsh (Immanuel Lutheran College, Maroochydore) gave a well thought out address asking whether we wanted “Kath & Kim” to be considered representative of Australian Women.  She also mentioned the working class portrayed in “The Castle” and following a thread ended with Florence Nightingale who did what she wanted to do where she wanted in spite of the male opinion that she was ‘Shock! Horror!’ a WOMAN!!

The Keynote Speaker, Hon. Lady Carol Kidu MP, was introduced.  Try to get hold of her book “A Remarkable Life” – what a story.  She met her husband at Tallerbudgera National Training camp to today when she is the only woman in 100 Members of the House in Government in PNG.  She told of her difficulties when she first went there and gave us an insight into many of the traditions practiced, the problems that have arisen and how in some cases tribal or clan traditions that have been deteriorated by the presence of the Europeans and their interpretation of many of the practices existing in the tribes.   She expounded on the negative attitude to PNG women being elected to Government and the difficult road ahead for them.  She said that although who has lived in PNG for most of her life, she was born in Queensland and is still a Gum Tree not a Palm Tree.

 The icing on the cake was when Jennifer West discovered she had one of the stickers under her “side plate” which won her a voucher on Anthonys Fine Jewellery.


In addition to the UNIFEM Breakfast, women also celebrated the following:

AUSTRALIA’S WOMEN’S HISTORY MONTH (WHM) 2004 which was officially launched on March 8 in Canberra at King O'Malley's Irish Pub – celebrating Australian women publicans with a speech by Claire Wright, author of a book on the topic.   During the month there were  events and activities around Australia, as well as web-based discussion groups on the website at www.womenaustralia.info/whm.

WHM is a project of the National Foundation for Australian Women and, in 2004, is supported through the Women's Development Programme of the Commonwealth Office of the Status of Women.

We also had, WORLD DAY OF PRAYER , a GLOBAL Ecumenical Movement of Informed Prayer and Prayerful Action which is an Internationally recognized movement, the origins of which go back to the 19th Century.  The Prayer Service is always held on the first Friday of March. 

This is a movement of women of many traditions who come together to observe a common day of prayer.  The Order of Service in 2004 (which marks the 77th Year of celebration) emanated from Panama with the Theme "In Faith, Woman Shape the Future".  Through preparation and participation in the worship service, members can come to know women of other countries, languages and cultures, can hear their concerns and needs and can feel solidarity with them.

Ann Shevill has attended this service every year since being asked to be a Guest Speaker shortly after she moved to Newcastle some years ago.

BREAST CANCER:  

The Breast Cancer site is having trouble getting enough people to click on it daily to meet their quota of donating at least one free mammogram a day to an underprivileged woman.  

It takes less than a minute to go to their site and click on "donating a mammogram" for free (pink window in the middle). This doesn't cost you a thing. Their corporate sponsors/advertisers use the number of daily visits to donate a mammogram in exchange for advertising. Here's the web site! http://www.thebreastcancersite.com/
WALK SMARTER:

If  you are having trouble making decisions, a regular walk around the block might help.   Brisk walking and other aerobic exercise not only strengthen muscles and improve cardiovascular capacity, they can also make brains work better.  In a study using high-tech neuroimaging to observe the effect of exercise on the brain, researchers in Illinois found that exercise changes the brain’s structure and function in ways that improve decision-making.  Six months of brisk walking produced significant physical changes in the brains of subjects ages 60 to 79, with increased connections between neurons in parts of the brain that make a person better able to pay attention.

VALE PAT AVERY

It is with deep sadness and a sense of great personal loss that we learned of the passing of our much loved Foundation Member, Pat Avery on Friday, March 12.

Pat was blessed with great charm, incredible enthusiasm, constant cheerfulness and an enduring sense of humour, together with a devoted husband, children and grandchildren who were of paramount importance to her.

Pat was Secretary for Queensland of the Girl Guides Association for about 23 years and was heavily involved with “Retired” Guiders Trefoil Guild, YWCA groups (local, regional and state), and The National Council of Women (where she represented Zonta).  She was also active in UNIFEM (started in Brisbane 15 years ago), and represented Zonta on the UNIFEM Breakfast Organisation Committee  attending every Breakfast (with the exception of the last). She was also involved with RSL activities and later the War Widows Guild, and was only last year elected to the WWG council.  Other activities included her involvement with the Institute of Private Secretaries and Administrators. And as a loyal Old Girl of St. Margaret’s School, she always enjoyed the reunions. 

Although not given the opportunity to attend University as a girl, she decided, in her fifties, with some spare time available, to complete a Bachelor of Arts Degree majoring in literature, including journalism. 

She was also a very wonderful and loyal Zontian who could always be counted on for support.  During her 32 years with Zonta, Pat only missed TWO dinner meetings -  last December and this February due to ill health.  Happily we had the pleasure of her company during our March meeting.  We  all loved her great wit, sense of fun and sparkling repartee.   Her special qualities and personality will always be remembered by those of us lucky enough to have known her.  

Though our loss is painful, she will be remembered with great affection and will be missed by all 

whose lives she touched.

May God rest her gentle soul.

THOUGHTS:

Upon a moment of thought on the deaths of fellow Zontians and friends Pat Avery, Margaret Hockey and Dorothy O'Brien having lived wonderful lives filled with determination, a sense of caring and ability to make things happen, it occurred to me: We can as women reflect on their amazing philosophy of achievement through faith, generosity and goodness. In finding beauty and goodness in all things we can conduct ourselves with dignity, change things for the better, achieve great things and overcome adversity.
Jen West


AND FINALLY:  

For more years than I care to remember, Pat Avery has supplied us with a “Thought for the month” and it has always been a popular part of the Newsletter (in fact, I’m sure that’s the only thing that some members ever read).  

Because Pat was such a much-loved member of our club, we would like to continue publishing these thoughts on her behalf.  We still have quite a few thoughts to go on with however any member wishing to contribute should send them to me at coralie@samford.net .  While we will not be printing a thought for this month we felt that Pat would appreciate the following:

Q: How many women with PMS does it take to change a light bulb?

A: One!!! ONLY ONE!!!!  And do you know WHY?  Because no one else in this house knows HOW to change a light bulb! They don't even know that the bulb is BURNED OUT!!  They'd sit there in the dark for THREE DAYS before they figured it out!! And, once they figured it out, they wouldn't be able to find the light bulbs despite the fact they've been in the SAME CUPBOARD for the past 13 YEARS! But if they did, by some miracle of God, actually find the bulbs 2 DAYS LATER, the chair they dragged to stand on to change the STUPID light bulb would STILL BE IN THE SAME SPOT!!!!! AND UNDERNEATH IT WOULD BE THE WRAPPER THE STUPID LIGHT BULBS CAME IN!!! BECAUSE NO ONE EVER CARRIES OUT THE GARBAGE!!!! IT'S A WONDER WE HAVEN'T ALL SUFFOCATED FROM THE PILES OF GARBAGE THAT ARE A FOOT DEEP THROUGHOUT THE ENTIRE HOUSE!! IT WOULD TAKE AN ARMY TO CLEAN THIS DAMNED HOUSE! 

I'm sorry. What was your question?

WHAT HAVE YOU LEARNED TODAY?





I’ve learned to enjoy the little things in life, for one day I may look back and realise they were the big things.��.�.��





APOLOGIES


If you are unable to attend the Dinner Meeting please advise Judy S. Anderson by the Monday evening of the meeting week or you will be billed  for the cost of the Dinner.


Telephone number 3357 6007(H) or 3391 8588(W).


Email: judesanderson@hotmail.com











DATES TO REMEMBER
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